Holland Massachusetts

Board of Health

Meeting Date: Tuesday, August 08, 2017

Members in Attendance: David Kowalski, Robert Dymon, Valerie Lundin

Meeting Opened: 7:00 PM Meeting Closed: 8:05PM

Board of Health Meeting for Date:8/8/2017 Meeting called to order Time:7:00 PM

Members in Attendance: David Kowalski, Robert Dymon, Valerie Lundin

Minutes of Previous Meeting (7/25/2017) were read and accepted as written.

Ray Korny - Brush Dump - BOH paid invoices for July - 21 Hours

Holland Rod and Gun Club Temporary Food Service Permit.

----- Inspection of Holland Rod and Gun Club Kitchen ------

On Saturday August 5, 2017 the members of the Board of Health inspected the kitchen at the Holland Rod and Gun Club. The results of this inspection will be discussed at the meeting of August 8th.

Board discussed Holland Road and Gun Club Temporary Food Service Permit for 8/13/2017 Roast Beef event. Discussed hand washing and vegitable sinks to be installed prior to event and inspection of under the sink grease trap recently installed.

The Board voted to issue a Temporary Food Service Permit #170808-1 for the event. Unanimous vote.

Dave Kowalski will inspect the grease trap the day before and after the event.

The septic system at the Holland Rod andGun Club was also discussed. At this time there is no reason to assume that the septic system at the club is in failure, but it was installed in the mid 1980's. The Board feels that the system should be brought up to date to meed the current Title V standard including a 1000 gallon external grease trap for the kitchen. Dave will write letter asking for septic system to be replace within 24 - 36 months

Lot B-5 MacGillivary Drive septic plan approved for construction. Unanimous vote.

Mr. Josepth Delaney - 14 Brimfield Rd came in to discuss noise and food oil odor coming from Diane's Villa Nova Restaurant. He described that the noise

Holland Massachusetts

Board of Health

Meeting Date: Tuesday, August 08, 2017

Members in Attendance: David Kowalski, Robert Dymon, Valerie Lundin

Meeting Opened: 7:00 PM Meeting Closed: 8:05PM

was relentless and that there was only one area in his house where the noise could not be heard. He took sound levels at the property line using an app on his cell phone.

Bob Dymon related what he knew about the generator and the noise it creates.

Dave Kowalski said that he believed that the Villa Nova had been noise tested by the DEP and was in compliance with the law. He said the he would call and find out if the DEP would take additional tests because the generator was now being run 24 hours a day.

Joseph Delaney - Diane's Villa Nova Noise from generator 413 824-1770

Will call DEP and get a professional test.

Chad Carter - 9 Park Road - Copy of septic plan and Title V inspection - looking for locations on his property. Also water access rights.

Brad Arcoite came in to have his pink sheet signed for modifications on his property using the existing septic system.

Carolyn Haley 10 East Hill Rd Brimfield MA - owns the property at 7 Candlewood Ct Holland, A Title V inspection was performed by Russell Le Blanc on 9/1/06. Needed Further Evaluation - Water Test Required - Water test was performed on 7/17/2017 and reported on 7/19/2017. The "Requires Further Evaluation" will be changed to "Full Pass"

Unanimous Vote.

Dymon Enterprises submitted an invoice for the Repair of monitoring wells used to monitor the Holland Landfill \$475.00.

Dave and Valerie voted to pay bill. Bob abstained

BOH Paid July invoice for Harrington Hospital Nurse services \$33.00 Unanimous Vote.

Dave Motioned to Adjourn meeting Valerie seconded. Meeting Adjourned:8:05PM